
UPDATE: OSU Pythium blight research 
For the past three years re-

search has been under way on 
Pythium blight in the department of 
plant pathology at Ohio State, pri-
marily through graduate student re-
search. Dr. John L. Saladini com-
pleted his doctoral studies under the 
direction of Drs. P. O. Larsen and 
A. F. Schmitthenner on various 
aspects of this disease. 

He surveyed approximately 50 
Ohio golf courses for the presence of 
Pythium spp. in 1974 and 1975. At 
least 16 different species of Pythium 
were isolated, only three of which 
proved capable of causing disease. 
This observation suggests the need 
for proper identification of isolated 
Pythium fungi, since many of them 
are simply soil residents and usually 
do not cause disease. 

Pythium aphanidermatum is the 
pr imary species associated with 
Pythium blight on courses sampled. 
P y t h i u m u l t i m u m , p r e v i o u s l y 
thought to be an important causal 
o r g a n i s m was n e v e r i s o l a t e d . 
Pythium graminicola was occasion-
ally isolated and suggested the pos-
sibility of a root rot type of Pythium 
disease typical of symptoms caused 
by this organism on other nonturf-
grass plants. Laboratory and green-
house investigations supported this 
hypothesis. When roots of Penn-
lawn red fescue were inoculated with 
P. graminicola, severe root rot and 
subsequent foliar death occurred. 

Tom Hall, another graduate stu-
dent working with Larsen and 
Schmitthenner, will soon complete a 
study in which he is critically follow-
ing the development of Pythium 
blight on golf course sites having an 
extensive history of Pythium blight. 

He has been sampling roots, 
shoots, thatch and soil from these 
sites and is correlating presence of 
Pythium with temperature and rela-
tive humidity to learn more about 
the effects of environment on the 
disease outbreaks to enable turf-
grass managers to forecast the inci-
dence of Pythium blight. This type 
of disease forecast may enable a golf 
course super in tendent to apply 
fungicides early enough to avoid any 

damage from this explosive disease 
or to avoid unnecessary and expen-
sive applications of fungicides when 
they are not needed. 

Fungicidal control studies in 
field and laboratory are also under 

way concerning Pythium blight. Dr. 
Larsen is in charge of this program. 
Prepared by P.O. Larsen, associate 
professor, OSU department of plant 
pathology.and Ohio Agricultural Re-
search and Development Center. 

^¿liti ^ 
When your job is grounds maintenance year around, you 
need a mower for all seasons. 
With one VERSATILE Mott mower, you can mow fine 
lawns, shred high grass and weeds, mulch leaves and 
renovate. 
Flail type mowers have a reputation for being SAFER than 
rotary type mowers. Mott mowers.. . with their l ightweight 
knives... are the safest of the flails. 
Mott mowers also offer COST EFFECTIVE PERFOR-
MANCE because they last longer and are more reliable 
to operate. 

Write or call for information about YOUR MOWING 
REQUIREMENTS. This season and every season, mow 
Flail Safe .. with Mott mowers. 

"Tell me more about FLAIL SAFE mowing." • 
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c n z p n a r 514 Shawmut. La Grange. Illinois 60525. (312) 354-7220 • 


